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Mie Gasteropods'as a class occur as early as the ljppcr Cam-
brianl, but ail the carlier k-nown types arc marine. Tlîat por-
tion of' the group distinguishced by the possession of air sacs
instead of gis (P>u]niouifcrat) lis tiot hithcrto becu flound ini
any formation older than the Cairboniferou., aud oniy four Car-
bouif'erous spccics ]lave been dcscribcd. Iii the present paper I
propose to state, somec additionai lacts rcspecting the specics
already known, to discuss thecir affinities, aud to describe two
additiomil SpCcieS, mlaking six in ail fromn the Paleozoic rocks,
including onc froi the Erian or Dcvonian. For reasons to be
iicntioncd in the sequci, 1 do flot admit the genus Paloeorbis
f'ounded, by somec Gerinan uaturalists, on fossils wvhich 1 believe
to bc tubes of Annelids.

It rnay bc useful to prcîulisc thlat of the two lcading sub-
divisions of the group of' l>ulnoniflora, the Operculate and In-
operculate, the first lias been traced no ihrtiîer back thanl the
Eoccne. The second, or Inoperculate division, iucludes sonie
gCera thaf, aie aquatie aîîd sme dhat are terrestriai. 0f ille
aquatic gencra no representatives are known in formations
older tiîan the Wýezildcn and Purbcck, and these only iii Europe.
Tie terrestrial group or the faxn)ily of the licide, whicii,
-inguiariy cuoughi, is tiîat wiiichi divergres fairtliest froi the
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